MISSIONARY DISTRICT OF PORTO RICO

Nov. 24, 1924.

P. O. BOX 1115.

SAN JUAN, P. R.

My dear Mrs. Ferrande:

I suppose Bishop Ferrande has gotten his Nevember check by this time; I asked the Treasurer to send it last Friday, soon after getting your letter. His future checks I am seeing to, too.

Am certainly serry that the Bishep has been ill, but trust that he is better ere this, and that he will seen be real well again. Ill-health is an awful thing.

When your letter arrived, I had already sent you the bill for wine, so guess you received it all right.

We are leeking forward eagerly to Bishop Colmore's return from New York to-morrow; and to that of Fr. Saylor and Miss Hicks, also. Mrs. Saylor came over yesterday to visit Mrs. Colmore and to be here when Fr. Saylor arrives.

I hope the girls are enjoying their sejourn in Porto Rice. With warm regards and all good wishes to all of you, I am,

Very sincerely,

Mary a. Washburn Secretary to Bishop Colmere.

MAW/